
From: Paula Smith 

Sent: Monday, July 19, 2021 8:18 AM 

To: Mary Morris 

Cc: Tim Smith; Nicole Floyd; cpdinfo 

Subject: RE: Postponement of Public Hearing for Harrison Avenue Mixed Use BSP 

Grass Lake Village HOA Board, 

Thank you for forwarding your concerns to City staff. While the City has now successfully conducted 

quite a few large public hearings via Zoom over the past year, we understand there may be limitations 

on participation due to a lack of internet access or ability to use Zoom. City staff have also heard from 

community members of concerns about attending public hearings in person while the pandemic remains 

a health issue. Because of this, staff does not anticipate moving to in person Hearing Examiner public 

hearings until such time as a hybrid meeting format can be arranged, which will give community 

members an opportunity to either attend in person or remotely via Zoom. 

Virtual/remote meetings are subject to the conditions in Governor Proclamation 20-28.14. This 

proclamation requires that there be telephonic access, at a minimum, and all attendees can hear each 

other at the same time.  Zoom satisfies these requirements. City code and State law require the City of 

Olympia to process land use applications in a timely manner. Given that the Zoom hearing format is 

consistent with the Governor Proclamation and the State’s Open Public Meetings Act, the public hearing 

will not be postponed. 

In response to your concerns about participation due to a lack of access to the internet or the ability to 

use Zoom, the Hearing Examiner has informed City staff that he will leave the record open for an 

extended period of time following the public hearing on July 26th. City staff will post the video recording 

of the public hearing on the City’s website the day after the hearing. This will enable community 

members to watch the recording and submit written comments on the proposal after the public hearing. 

If community members have limitations on accessing the video, there is internet/computer access 

available at the three local branches of the Timberland Regional Library. Library staff confirmed with City 

staff that they are available and trained to assist community member with accessing the City website 

and the video of the public hearing.     

Please contact me with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Paula 

Paula Smith | Associate Planner 
City of Olympia | 601 4th Ave E, Olympia WA 98501 

360.753.8596 | psmith@ci.olympia.wa.us 

Community Planning & Development 

From: Mary Morris <mmorrismx@gmail.com> 

Sent: Wednesday, July 14, 2021 11:07 AM 

To: cpdinfo <cpdinfo@ci.olympia.wa.us>; Paula Smith <psmith@ci.olympia.wa.us> 

Subject: Postponement of Public Hearing for Harrison Avenue Mixed Use BSP 

Exhibit 24



 

External Email Alert! 

This email originated from a source outside of the City's network. Use caution before clicking on links or opening 

attachments. 

Please see attached: 



July 14, 2021 

Community Planning & Development 

601 4th Ave E.- PO Box 1967 

Olympia, WA 98501-1967 

 

Paula Smith, Associate Planner 

City of Olympia 

 

 

To all concerned: 

 

The HOA Board of Directors and the members of the Grass Lake Village community respectfully 

ƌeƋuest that the ͞puďliĐ ŵeetiŶg͟ of the HeaƌiŶg ExaŵiŶeƌ ďe postpoŶed uŶtil suĐh tiŵe as the 
meeting can be held in person. The large number of community members DO NOT have 

Internet access or who lack the ability to use Zoom means that we would lack adequate 

representation in a meeting held via Zoom, thereby creating an unfair advantage for Rexius.  

 

We are circulating a petition to demonstrate (through signatures of community members) the 

numbers of people who object to the Zoom meeting as being representative of our community 

and will forward them to you soon. 

 

Please consider rescheduling the meeting for such a time as it can be held in person as in the 

past! Thank you. 

 

Grass Lake Village HOA Board and Community  

 

Karmen Franko, Vice President 

Barbara Andrews, Secretary 

Michael Little, Treasurer 

Mary Morris, Member at Large 

 












	Grasslake Village HOA Request and City Response 071921
	Petition



